NSATIS MEETING - Minutes
Date:  15/10/2020       10.30 a.m.
Venue:  St Patrick’s College
MEETING CALLED BY:
Various


MEETING TYPE:
 NSATIS
FACILITATOR:

Tony Daley

MINUTES:
Barb McBride
ATTENDEES:    Tony Daley (Chair), Barb McBride (NSATIS), Adrian Finch (LCGS), Ali Foot (SOC), Sam O’Keeffe (SBS), Craig Boon (SPC), Barry (aka Brady) Yates (MRC), Ryan Bosker (LCS)
APOLOGIES: Nil

ATTACHED DOCUMENTS – 
· minutes of previous meeting
· agenda

· SSATIS Sports Document
· 2020 winners

· Cricket T20 draft

· 2021 Dates

· Athletics Records Motion
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
1st:  S O’Keeffe
2nd: B Yates
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
Nil
CORRESPONDENCE IN
1. Athletics Tasmania events (email from Brian Roe)
AGENDA ITEMS
1. Welcome to Ali Foot – new delegate for SOC
Tony Daley made a special note to thank the delegates for the work done during COVID.  The efforts made were well worth it for the students as they were given opportunities and experiences that we thought were impossible.
2. Review of 2020 Winter Rosters (B Yates)
Brady Yates commented on the length of rosters this year and compared them to previous years.  He noted that the previous 10 game home away rosters provided more challenges and suggested we look at standardizing the number of games across all rosters for the future.  Tony Daley noted that GPS schools in Brisbane played a 7 week competition which worked well within the terms.  Adrian Finch noted that we need to be careful not to make the rosters too short and therefore reduce their impact and importance.
Discussion ensued and delegates agreed to trial the following formats for 2021.  
In a 6 team roster – play 5 rounds, followed by semi-finals and a Grand Final.
In a 5 team roster – play 4 rounds, followed by a qualifying final between 4th v 5th, then semi-finals:  1st v winner of qualifying final and 2nd v 3rd, concluding with a Grand Final between winners of semi-finals.
In a 4 team roster – play 6 rounds (play each other twice), followed by a Grand Final.
In a 3 team roster – play 4 rounds (play each other twice), followed by a Grand Final.
3. 2021 Sports Schedule – 
B McBride presented the SSATIS sport schedule noting the changes they had agreed to for basketball and soccer.  

NSATIS delegates are interested in playing a badminton final and will work with Northern Hockey to try to sort an earlier Hockey final in 2021. 

Delegates discussed other sporting options that could be more appropriate to students today.  For example: increase mountain biking options – a northern competition, followed by the state event.
Touch football and volleyball were also discussed as options.  These require further exploration.
              ACTION:  discuss and follow up at next SATIS meeting
4. Presentations at Carnivals review
Delegates agreed to the following process for presentations at Carnivals:

1.  Acknowledge and present record breakers

2.  Present winning school with pennants (no scores)

3. Present shields to winning schools noting scores for top three schools.
ACTION:  present at next SATIS meeting
5. Athletics 
Delegates discussed the 2020 Athletics carnival held in Hobart for SSATIS.  Craig Boon and Ali Foot both noted that they would prefer to continue with the traditional format when possible.  Ali Foot thought we could implement some similar warm-up event style knockout cup events prior to the usual carnival to expand the athletics season for students.  Delegates agreed that Schools shouold encourage participation in Athletics Tasmania Nitro Cup events to provide more opportunities in the future.
Records motion - Due to COVID 19 restrictions the NSATIS, SSATIS and SATIS 2020 Athletics Carnivals have not been conducted under their usual formats. To provide an opportunity for our students for the 2020 season, any SATIS student who breaks a current NSATIS, SSATIS or SATIS record at any of the Tasmanian All Schools Athletics events will have this record acknowledged in the list of current SATIS and respective regional record holders. Mel Brown (GYC)

Delegates agreed it would be a great idea to provide this opportunity for students.  They modified the motion slightly so the regional records and state records could only be broken at those retrospective Tasmanian All Schools Events.

Hence at the regional Tas All Schools events – only NSATIS and SSATIS records could be broken and at the State Tas All Schools events only SATIS records could be broken.

ACTION:  B McBride to send to SSATIS for approval
6. State Finals Review

· winners acknowledged and congratulated
· Live streaming – all delegates in favour of the live streaming.  The option of including for NSATIS finals was discussed and thought could be appropriate if the matches were between Launceston and North West schools.
Brady Yates asked if medallions were provided to winning teams.  It was noted that SATIS certificates were available for presentation but not medals.  This would be a school based decision if medals were presented.
7. Cricket 

· Umpire training (C Boon) - See below Proposal from Jono James.  
General overview: 

In the past couple of years it has been harder and harder to consistently get umpires for both firsts and seconds games, sometimes resulting in 1, or no umpires in BOTH first and seconds SATIS matches. This usually occurs when NTCA 1st, 2nd grade, Raiders, and four SATIS sides are playing all at once in the north. With the retirement of Gilly and Foxy this season this looks like it could be a similar case. Having this as a problem means that coaches or parents are having to step in and take on these roles which can take away from the experience of senior cricket. I think that there is potential to work with the CN Umpiring to promote and grow umpiring in the north. 

The Potential Solution: 

I would like to go to Ron Reinhard with a proposal that would involve students from SPC, LCGS and SOC. This of course, could be replicated in the south of the state if similar issues are arising. 

Basically, we would be looking at starting a junior umpiring program where students could sign up and learn the basics of cricket and umpiring. The course would include but is not limited to;

· Basic rules and conduct of play. 

· The signals and scoring of cricket.

· How decisions are made. 

Obviously, this is a very watered down and simplification of the requirements of an umpire but could make for a valuable stepping stone from players / non players into the umpiring realm. 

This could be offered at an after school time or even over the Term 4 break ready for T1 cricket season. Ideally these would be shortened sessions, similar to the introduction to coaching courses offered on mycricket/ community coaches page. There is already an online platform for umpires to learn the game and I’m hoping that Ron could give some more feedback and information on the requirements for this. Potentially it also may be too late for the 2021 season but a good opportunity to set the groundwork for the following seasons ahead. 

I’d be interested in hearing any feedback from everyone and seeing if any schools would be interested, if so then I am happy to approach Ron with a proposal such as above. Looking forward to the 2021 season. 

Schools are keen to be involved in workshops for students, staff, parents etc.  Suggested that schools conduct the online training that is available on the My Cricket Website and following this a practical assessment be held for all participants together at the NTCA ground.
ACTION:  Delegates to assess interest in this idea and then discuss planning with all schools to find suitable dates etc.

· 2020 T20 Competition – draft roster and planning meeting
Delegates agreed to draft roster for the 2020 T20 competition.  Noting the following:
Consolation finals to go ahead.  
Grounds to be allocated prior to start of roster for finals.   
1.0 pm start time for finals.

ACTION:  Further discussion and planning required at the forthcoming sub-committee meeting.
8. Confirmation of 2021 Dates & Moratorium – see attached updated schedule.
AOB

1.  Craig Boon noted that numbers in Year 8 cricket had fluctuated so team sheets may vary slightly from week to week in order for games to go ahead.  This was agreed to but the submitted teams must stand when it comes to finals.
2.  Ali Foot (See proposals from SOC below) 
1. 24 Second Clock
In the past we have proposed to have the 24 second clock operational in NSATIS games and for various reasons (e.g. no shot clock installed in some school gyms, not enough score bench people to operate nor anyone competent etc) it was therefore decided not to include this in the NSATIS Basketball rules.

Coaches and referees consistently comment in regards to the detriment of not having this operational, especially in our Senior Firsts competitions. 

To provide a little background, the 24-second shot clock is used to time the possessions by the offensive team. If a team does not attempt a field goal within 24 seconds of gaining possession of the ball, a violation is committed and possession is awarded to the other team. The primary purpose of introducing the shot clock to Basketball was to eliminate stalling. The team that was leading could keep possession of the ball and pass it around endlessly in order to maintain the lead by the end of the game. This rule was then revised again in  2016-17, even more stringently, to enforce that when the offensive team regained possession after an unsuccessful shot in their offensive end of the court that they then only have 14 seconds to attempt another shot, ensuring once again that there is no unfair advantage to either team - as no team can ‘hold the ball’ to gain an advantage.

Whilst you would expect that Scotch Oakburn may be raising this as we may have been disadvantaged in the past, it is to the contrary, as we have actually now won an NSATIS Final in 2016 and a State Final in 2020 that both ended with the other team being disadvantaged, as we held the ball over various times in the last quarter, given we were leading, and secured the win (all within the rules of the game). We understand that whilst it may be difficult to introduce this ruling into our games, we believe that it is a necessity and we should be playing the game in line with what are the current rules of other leagues/associations within Australia for the betterment of the game.
Delegates discussed this proposal and decided that due to a large number of schools not have shot clock facilities and also due to the extra staffing and training required this option is not feasible at this stage.
2. NHSSA Rosters
The recent roster nominations received for the NHSSA had approx. 96 teams enter. This has placed extra strain on venue availability and schools have now had to extend their game times each week. Whilst the majority of games take place at school gyms, as only two courts are used at Elphin Sports Centre, it would be beneficial for NHSSA to source a venue like the Silverdome where multiple games can be played at the one venue and therefore reduce the stress of having 4 timeslots at schools on a Thursday evening. Could NSATIS perhaps propose this as an option for the NHSSA to structure.
Delegates agreed this could be a good solution to the problem of lack of venues.

ACTION:  B McBride to contact Andrew McCarthy from NHSSA to suggest this option.

3. NSATIS Finals
The recent State Finals in Hobart were run on the same day and held at the same independent venue, despite COVID restrictions this made for a great spectacle, especially the livestreaming. Scotch Oakburn would therefore like to see this happen in future with Northern Finals. However, it would be great to proceed one step further with holding the finals at times when spectators can be present (COVID restrictions pending) and at an independent venue on all occasions. Holding the finals at an independent venue ensures that there is no added advantage to either team etc. Hence, we propose to change the ruling in the NSATIS Regulations 
from:
10. Finals
e. Final Venues
The higher placed team, at the conclusion of a roster of the teams contesting a Final will select the venue for the Final.
to:
10. Finals
e. Final Venues
The final will be played at a predetermined time/date and will be played at an independent venue as set by the NSATIS Association.
Delegates unanimously voted against this proposal.  Teams deserve the right to host at home when finishing on top of the ladder.  Finals at schools also create a spectacle for other students and allows them to see the pathway to making it to the senior teams at the schools.
4.  Brady Yates noted that 2021 NSATIS Swimming carnival is on Wednesday 10th March therefore Marist and St Brandan Shaw would not be able to play sport on that date.
5. Sam O’Keeffe expressed interest in fostering year 7 & 8 sport between other schools in an effort to develop school spirit and greater participation at senior level.  All schools open to this suggestion.
6. Barb McBride – planning for 2021 rosters will begin shortly.  A draft Boy’s basketball roster will be distributed prior to the next meeting.  

ACTION:  Delegates to send in any special requests for dates to avoid, travel etc. etc. by Tuesday 3rd November.
NEXT MEETING
Thursday 19th November -11.00 a.m.  Venue tbc.
MEETING CLOSE

